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Kang'ombe House, 5th Floor                                                                                                                  and Southern Africa 
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Lilongwe 3, Malawi 
Tel: +265(0)111 772466 
         +265 (0) 999 970 269 
Email- compcom@comesacompetition.org 

 
Ref: CCC/CP/CA/07/2024 

 
4 July 2024 

 
WARNING NOTICE TO THE GENERAL PUBLIC 

 
RECALL OF BATCH NO. A4042 OF EFFERALGAN VITAMINE C 500mg/200mg 
(commprimé effeverscent) MANUFACTURED BY UPSA/SAS, FRANCE.  

                                 
The COMESA Competition Commission (the Commission) has become aware       of 

the recall notice by Rwanda Food and Drug Authority (Rwanda FDA), Ref. No. 

DD/PVCT/2986/FDA/2024 dated 30 June 2024, recalling EfferalganVitamine C 

500mg/200mg (commprimé effeverscent), Batch No. A4042, manufactured by 

UPSA/SAS, France. The notice states that the product has been recalled due to colour 

changes from white to brown which compromises quality standards of the product.  

The Rwanda FDA wrote to all stakeholders involved in the importation, distribution, 

prescription and consumer of the drug requesting: 

- to stop distribution and dispensing of the recalled drug with immediate effect 

- to report to the Rwanda FDA within 10 working days from the date of publication 

of this recall, the quantities imported/procured, quantities distributed, quantities 

returned and final stock at hand (returned +undistributed).  

- anyone in possession of the recalled batch to stop using the medicine.  

Image of the recalled product: 
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Preliminary investigations by the Commission have established that the recalled drug 
is also distributed in Burundi and the Democratic Republic of Congo. The Commission 
is therefore concerned that the recalled batch might have been imported in other 
COMESA Member States. 
 
In this regard, pursuant to Article 30(1)(b) of the COMESA Competition Regulations, 
the Commission wishes to warn consumers in the Common Market of the risks 
associated with the recalled product as specified in the notice by Rwanda FDA. 
 
The Commission also requests any person who establishes that the above recalled 
product, batch No. A4042, is being sold in other COMESA Member States to avoid its 
purchase or use, and report the matter to the Commission by contacting Mr. Steven 
Kamukama, Director Consumer Welfare and Advocacy Division on +265 (0) 111 
772466 or by email on:  skamukama@comesacompetition.org 
 
Affected persons within the Common Market may also contact their national consumer 
institutions or any other body with the mandate on consumer protection in their 
countries.  

 

 

 
Meti Demissie Disasa 

Registrar  
COMESA Competition Commission  

5th Floor, Kang'ombe House  
P.O. Box 30742, Lilongwe 3, Malawi  
Office Phone: +265 (0) 111 772466  

Email: compcom@comesacompetition.org  
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